
 CONSENT AGENDA 

 

 

http://www.d211.org/


Page 2 –September 17, 2020 

 

President LeFevre congratulated the students who were recognized this evening and he announced 

to the students and their families: 

 

“We are now going to begin the business portion of our meeting.  At this point, if you would like, 

you are welcome to leave.  If you wish to remain for the remainder of the meeting, I ask you to exit the 

auditorium and then proceed to the media center to watch the meeting via Zoom.  Due to the regulations 

on the number of people in one area, we need to allow those who are making public comments the 

opportunity to enter the auditorium.  Thank you and enjoy the remainder of your evening.” 

 

Public Comments 

. 

President LeFevre made the following remarks: 

 

 “According to Phase 4 guidelines issued by the State of Illinois, no more than 50 individuals may 

be gathered together in a specific location at one time.  The Board of Education meeting is being held 

this evening in the auditorium at Hoffman Estates High School with a maximum of 50 individuals.  The 

Board of Education meeting also will be simulcast in classrooms near the auditorium to accommodate 

any additional guests beyond the auditorium capacity.  The Board of Education meeting is also being 

conducted via an electronic video-conferencing application known as Zoom. 

 

 Tonight, public comments will be in-person and via Zoom.  Individuals who wanted to address 

the Board via in-person or Zoom were asked to sign up today between the hours of 4:30 p.m. and 6:30 

p.m.  Individuals were asked to indicate if they wanted to address the Board of Education in–person or 

via Zoom.   

 

 If more than 20 people completed the link to address the Board, a random system was used to 

select and order 30 names.  Since public comment is to be heard for a maximum of one hour, not all 30 

people may have a chance to address the Board.  A list of individuals who will address the Board, and 

the order of the individuals addressing the Board, was posted on the Zoom meeting screen at 7:15 p.m. 

 

 Each person who addresses the Board will have a maximum of five minutes to speak.  You will 

be told when you have one minute remaining, though you may not hear that if you are speaking via 

Zoom.  Public comment will be heard for a maximum of one hour. 

 

 I will call each person’s name when it is their time to address the Board.  If you are in-person, 

please come to the podium and state your name for the record.  Though not required, you may state if 

you are a resident of the District.   

 

If you are addressing the Board via Zoom, your microphone will be turned on after I call your 

name.  Again, please state your name for the record and, if you wish, indicate if you are a resident of the 

District.  
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*Resolutions Authorizing Intervention in Proceedings Before the State Property Tax Appeal 

Board  

 

 Mr. Yung made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rosenblum, that the Board of Education approve the 

resolutions authorizing intervention in proceedings before the state property tax appeal board which seek 

assessed valuation reductions in excess of $100,000 for property tax year 2018 (Docket Nos. 18-46483; 

18-46670; 18-45510; and 18-
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Freedom of Information Act Requests 
 

 The Board of Education received and reviewed a report on Freedom of Information Act requests 

and responses. 

 

2020-2021 School Year Update 

 

 Superintendent Small gave an update on the additional in-person instructional experiences and 

extracurricular opportunities that are offered for all students and the key safety protocols in place for 

students and staff at the buildings; information from the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH), 

the Illinois State Board of Education (ISBE), and the Illinois High School Association (IHSA) with a 

focus on the level of community transmission within suburban Cook County; District 211’s operational 

metrics in place in order to maintain in-person opportunities; District 211’s next steps that will prioritize 

student groups; and the possibility of bringing in a Hybrid Scenario as early as the week of October 26; 

and Superintendent Small answered Board members’ questions. 

 

 The following Board members made statements about remote learning and the opening of 

schools for in-person learning using the hybrid scenario: Mr. Cramer, Mrs. Klimkowicz, Mr. 

Dombrowski, Mr. Rosenblum, Ms. Cavill, Mr. Yung, and Mr. LeFevre.  

 

District 211 Equity Team Update 

 

 Superintendent Small gave an ov
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62-Acre Land Update and Future Planning Considerations for Land Sale Proceeds 
 
 The Board of Education received and reviewed an update on the closing of the sale of the 62 

acres of land – located at East Wise Road and South Summit Drive in the Village of Schaumburg –  to 

Nitti Development, LLC by Township High School District 211 that is scheduled to occur by October 

15, 2020; the future planning considerations for the proceeds from the sale of this property; and the 

implications of the proceeds on the District’s financial position and the impact to stakeholders that will 

be reviewed at the October 1, 2020 Budget and Finance Committee meeting. 
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Illinois Association of School Boards Equity Workshop 
 
 Mr. Rosenblum made a motion, seconded by Mr. Yung, that the Board of Education schedule a 

special Board of Education meeting on Monday, October 26, 2020 at Hoffman Estates High School 

beginning at 7:00 p.m. for the purpose of an Illinois Association of School Boards workshop entitled 

Equity: An Educational Imperative. 
 
 The following Board members made statements about scheduling a special Board of Education 

meeting for the purpose of an Illinois Association of School Board workshop entitled Equity: An 

Educational Imperative:  Mrs. Klimkowicz, Mr. Dombrowski, Mr. Rosenblum, Ms. Cavill, and Mr. 

Cramer. 
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 The Board of Education reviewed and discussed the upcoming events; and Superintendent Small 

and Associate Superintendent for Student Services Mark Kovack answered Board members’ questions 

about the upcoming First Generation College Night, the Directions College and Career Night, and the 

District 211 College Night. 
 

Closed Session 
 

President LeFevre made an announcement that there was no need for the Board of Education to 

enter closed session. 

 

Acceptance of Retirement Requests  


